TORCH LAKE TOWNSHIP
ANTRIM COUNTY, MICHIGAN

DRAFT MINUTES OF ZBA MEETING

DECEMBER 14, 2011

COMMUNITY SERVICE BUILDING

TORCH LAKE TOWNSHIP

Present:  Keelan, Martel, Hein, Houghton and Spencer

Absent:  Alternate Barr

Audience:  1

1. Meeting convened at 7:00 PM.  Roll call showed all present.

2. Minutes of November 9, 2011.  Motion by Martel to rescind the action of November 9, 2011 on the Walker appeal was seconded and passed 4-1, with Spencer casting the nay vote.  Motion by Martel to allow 1 foot variance as applied for was seconded and passed 3-1, with Spencer casting the nay vote and Houghton abstaining from the vote due to absence from that meeting.

3. Mr. Bigelow explained the circumstances that have resulted in changes to his original application with the approval by the DEQ of his permit.  He is asking for a 3’ variance on the northeast corner of the pole barn building, angling down to zero on the southeast corner.  Keelan clarified that the north/south dimension will be 32 feet and the east/west dimension will start at 3’ wide on the northeast corner, tapering down to zero on the south/west corner.  Public Hearing is closed.  Discussion by the Board included the fact that this is a win, win, win deal for the Township.  Thanks to the efforts of Greg McMaster, the DEQ has flipped their original decision, the building is way off the road and Mr. Bigelow gets what he wants.  The motion by Keelan to grant a variance of 32 feet on the north/south dimension commencing 3 feet on the east/west dimension on the northeast corner tapering to zero on the southeast corner, as diagramed on page 6 of DEQ Nov 1, 2011 letter to Mr. Bigelow was seconded by Martel and passed 5-0 roll call vote.  He will receive written verification shortly.

4. Mr. Spencer reported that work by the Planning Commission sub committee on ordinance definitions continues.  They are looking at words like family, building, structure, residence and dwelling.  The Commission is also working on Use by Right within the Village Zone.  They will begin review of the Land Use Plan soon.  He also mentioned the pre application meeting with A-Ga-Ming, who will probably be requesting a PUD rezoning in the future.

5. Mr. Martel commented about the Board discussion of site plan review and the cost of applications. He also commented about the rental situation and his belief that a licensing procedure which could be revoked if problems exist.

6. Miscellaneous Administrative Matters:  Discussion of the “Guidelines—Appeal Application”.  Houghton commented on his belief that a formal survey is extremely important and must be included in the application.  Hein concurred.  Martel was concerned about knowing whether a maker had been moved.  It was agreed to change item 1. to read:  Show current lot lines and current zoning building set back requirements.  Include a dimensional drawing based on official surveyed marker(s) visible on site.  Mr. Keelan asked to add item 11. stating:  The applicant must attend the variance hearing or submit a written, signed authorization designating a proxy to attend in his absence.
7. Concerns of the Public:  Mr. Bigelow commented the DEQ did the survey and markings for his application.

8. Spencer wondered where the ZBA stood with the proposed discussion with Mr. Briggs about his job description, etc.  Keelan had wanted to address issues about the application tonight and he will now be out of town, as will Houghton and Hein (February).  He felt we should wait until all ZBA members are in town and Spencer agreed.
9. With no further business the meeting adjourned.

These minutes are respectfully submitted and are subject to approval at the next regularly scheduled meeting. 

Kathy S. Windiate

Recording Secretary      
